
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

June 14, 2021 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval of 2021-22 Lease Renewals 

 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
lease agreements with Garfield Cooperative Preschool, Get Skillz Basketball, 
Himawari Preschool, The Learning Tree, and Livonia Little Tots effective July 1, 
2021 through June 30, 2022; and extensions with the City of Livonia effective 
through June 30, 2026 for a combined annual total amount of $484,708.20. 

 
 
RATIONALE: 

 
Garfield Cooperative Preschool leases space at Marshall for a monthly amount of 
$1,059.67; Himawari Preschool leases space at Niji-Iro for a monthly amount of 
$2,972.25; Get Skillz Basketball leases space at Dickinson for a monthly amount of 
$3,236.33; Learning Tree leases space at Marshall for a monthly amount of 
$18,188.67; Livonia Little Tots leases space at Cass for a monthly amount of 
$14,935.43; The City of Livonia is extending “good will” leases on the land at 
Mies Park and Stymelski Park. 
 

 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 

 
The majority of these leases will provide additional revenue for Livonia 
Public Schools.  

 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 

 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 

 
 
EXHIBITS: 

 
None 
PF/ko 
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